# CEDAR COVE NEWSLETTER



# CEDAR COVE ANNUAL MEETING & PICNIC HELD ON AUG. 26<sup>TH</sup>:



If you did not get a chance to meet Board members (above) at the picnic, say hello as you see them in the neighborhood this fall.

Thank you to everyone who attended the Annual Meeting & Picnic on August 26<sup>th</sup>. As always, we had a great selection of potluck food dishes, which everyone enjoyed.

Special thanks to: Dave Bier for providing the big cooker; Bryan Kasper for providing the tent, tables and chairs; Roseann Hopkins and Cathy Pifer for doing the food shopping; and to Dave Foster, Mike Henning, and Randy Stineman for cooking the delicious chicken breasts, brats, hot dogs and corn!

It was a lovely day to enjoy our Island and talk with the near 60 neighbors who attended. We hope you will come next year if you have not in the past.

# CEDAR COVE TRICK OR TREAT NIGHT! WEDNESDAY OCTOBER 31<sup>ST</sup>

6:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. Put your porch light on if participating



#### CEDAR COVE BOARD -

Our newest Board member is Randy Stineman.

President - Roseann Hopkins 502-6862 Vice-President - Dave Foster 625-5111 Secretary - Johnnie Leonhardt 602-0327 Treasurer - Mike Henning 609-9845 Newsletter - Erline Trsek 502-7503 Cheryl Sullivan 627-0131 Randy Stineman 216-538-8877

Website: www.cedarpointcove.com

### **Cove News:**

#### Many THANKS to:

 Al Peugeot for repainting the Sunset glider on the Island

Please complete the form to store your boat/watercraft on the Island. There is a \$25 storage fee per trailer with boat or wave runner (form is on the website or contact Peggy Murray). Please make sure your name is on your watercraft or trailer and store it in the appropriately marked area. Old, abandoned or untagged items may be disposed of by the Board after Nov. 1.

Please clear the beach of any items no longer being used during winter months, such as chairs, umbrellas, boats, etc. Any broken or neglected items may be removed without any additional notification. Remember the beach and rights to its use belong to all Cove paid residents equally any chairs/tables left on beach will be considered available for any resident to use.

Remember that Sandusky now has a "leash" law. Dog owners should also pick up after their dogs when walking in the neighborhood, on the beach or on the Island! Please be considerate of your neighbors.

If planning on doing any exterior changes to your house, plans must be submitted to the board for approval <u>prior</u> to the remodeling or construction. Refer to the Cove Association by-laws on the website if you have any questions.

Cedar Cove is a "private" community and therefore responsible for all street and storm sewer repairs. Several areas will be repaired this fall. Yearly dues by residents cover these costs as well as snow plowing, beach and Island maintenance. Thanks much to residents who have paid their \$200 fee for 2012. Please send dues payment to Mike Henning if you have not done so already.

## Island Clean-up Day!

Since last year's Island clean-up day was so successful, we're planning to do it again! Many hands will make work lighter.

Date scheduled is Saturday, October 6 from 9 am to noon. Several residents signed the volunteer sheet at the picnic but if anyone else is available and wants to help, please come to the Island that morning. Contact Dave Foster (625-5111) if you have any questions.

# Enjoy the colors of Fall!



NEW NEIGHBORS: Kathy & Steve Capucini, 151 Sunset

### **OSHIIP Certified Volunteer Counselors:**

Two neighbors have recently completed training by the Ohio Senior Health Insurance Information Program to provide assistance with Medicare and other health insurance questions. Feel free to contact Patti Stineman (440-781-1383) or Erline Trsek (419-502-7503). Medicare Insurance open enrollment is October 15 to December 7.

Internet: www.insurance.ohio.gov